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Discussion and action on Neely Lumber Company Request for Payment

SUMMARY: After the Ice Storm, Dean Neely (Neely Lumber Company) offered his facility for
residents to take brush and yard waste since it was unknown how long it would be before CWD or
the City could pick it up and they were anxious to clean up their property. Mr. Neely was advised by
the City that there might not be any funding from FEMA to reimburse him for the expenses related to
grinding the brush he received; however, the City offered to help him get reimbursed through FEMA.
FEMA has not responded favorably about reimbursement because there was no proof where the
brush originated. The City is still in discussion with FEMA. His initial estimate of expenses was
$9,000-$10,000. He submitted an invoice to the City for $16,087.50. Mr. Rutherford is suggesting to
reimburse Mr. Neely 75% of his expenses, which is the rate FEMA would have reimbursed. If
Council chooses to reimburse Mr. Neely, it would need to be determined whether the City reimburses
75% or the original estimate or 75% of the actual invoice.
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